

CIF-SS BULLETIN



VOL. 44 NO. 10

NOVEMBER 1981

SENATE BILL 19 TO BECOME LAW

On January 1, 1982, the control of California High School Athletics will officially be in the hands of local governing school boards. Senate Bill 19, authorized by Senate Minority Leader William Campbell passed overwhelmingly in both the Senate (26 to 4) and the Assembly (62 to 10) and was signed by Governor Jerry Brown.

The Bill is significant for education as a whole and athletics in particular as it indicates an optimistic trust in local schools boards and positive reaction to the existing sports programs. The Bill was strongly supported by CSBA, public, private and parochial schools, ACSA, CIF, Cal Coaches and the State Athletic Directors Association.

For 68 years, high school athletics has been directed by the California Interscholastic Federation, which is made up of educators directly responsible to school boards. With Senate Bill 19, the process promises to operate with firmer, more frequent lines of communication between school site administrators, athletic directors, coaches, superintendents, the State Department of Education and local boards.

In increasingly challenging times for all schools, we need to continue to seek the best avenue for a successful and appropriate athletic program for boys and girls.

Senator Campbell, the Legislature and Governor Brown deserve our appreciation for their confidence in local educational control. We can best express that appreciation by renewing, even escalating our commitment to a solid fiscally sound program that is in the best interest of all our students.

WALK ON COACHES CERTIFICATION PROGRAM AVAILABLE

The Orange County Department of Education, in cooperation with the Santa Ana Unified School District and Tustin Unified School District, has developed a five-hour video tape program which meets the requirements of Section 5531 of the Title V California Administrative code for walk on coaches. The five one-hour tapes can be purchased from the Orange County Department of Education by contacting Mr. Ed Rodevich at (714) 953-3942 or Mr. Larry Arason at (714) 558-5538. When ordering, please state what size video tape your district uses. Prices for the entire program will vary from \$75.00 to \$200.00 depending on the type of video tape equipment used by your district.









"AN AGGRESSIVE APPROACH TO THE CHALLENGE"

The theme for the recently concluded Superintendent/School Board Member Symposium made the issue clear. According to Commissioner Ray Plutko, "This was a major breakthrough in our attempt to expand the communication phase of the organization and the mere fact we had nearly 175 superintendents and School Board Members present attests to the fact there is a willing audience seeking an orientation and information about our organization. Due to the fact we basically deal with principals on a daily basis, I'm hopeful this successful Symposium will provide a new springboard for communication.

(continued on page 5)

COMMISSIONER'S CORNER



DAYLIGHT 'SAVINGS' TIME

This is one time of year I really don't look forward to . .

. . . the eve to the CIF Southern Section playoffs.

Needless to say, this strain of pessimism hardly seems fitting for the role of the Commissioner of Athletics and to be perfectly honest, it's one I would rather do without.

After all, the post-season playoffs are designed to serve as an arena in which the ideals of the other half of education are fostered.

You know, those "old fashioned" concepts such as the entire crowd bellowing the National Anthem in unison; banners and posters depicting the creativeness of the student bodies as opposed to a rally for battle; players from competing schools shaking hands; concern over an apparent injury as opposed to one of accomplishment; and crowd acknowledgement for an outstanding play by either team.

Fortunately, there are those in athletic administration who have made certain that the good old days have never left us.

What does concern me, however, are those student-athletes who will be deprived of the opportunity to make a post-season playoff appearance.

They will have paid their respective dues on the field of competition, but one simple action will curtail what should be an enriching experience — a forfeit.

Just like clockwork, the vast majority of ineligible players are discovered in the final two weeks of the regular season. It would seem a minor adjustment of the calendar by a little earlier sleuthing would solve the problem.

Someone — who was evidently old fashioned — once said, "An ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure."

It may be somewhat late for the upcoming fall playoffs, but a notation on the calendar and the designing of a check list for all potential studentathletes could make the winter and spring sessions that much more enjoyable.

As for the present, it's the upcoming two weeks that I'm not looking forward to.

MINUTES OF THE CIF-SOUTHERN SECTION **EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 17, 1981**

The meeting of the Executive Committee of the California Interscholastic Federation, Southern Section, was called to order by Chairman Dr. Robert Packer at 9:30 a.m. at Griswold's Inn, Fullerton. All members were present, excepting Mr. Andrew Patterson.

- 1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: It was moved, seconded and passed to approve the minutes of the June 20, 1981 CIF-Southern Section Executive Com-
- 2. PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE: Dr. Robert Packer introduced new Executive Committee members Ms. Karen Hellyer and Mr. Blin Tenney and welcomed them to the committee.
- 3. COMMISSIONER'S UPDATE: Mr. Ray Plutko apprised the committee of the Southern Section's status regarding court cases and appeals. The commissioner outlined details of the screening process for a new CIF-SS Administrative Assistant due to the advancement of Ms. Margaret Davis to the State CIF Office. The commissioner indicated plans for the upcoming year to include (1) developing a viable in-service program for our athletic administrators (2) to continue to improve upon our on-going communications network with member schools (3) to build upon our sports promotion and marketing campaign.

In addition, Mr. Plutko outlined our new association with the National Athletic Health Institute, announced the dates of October 13 and November 3 for the Superintendents/School Board and Athletic Administrators symposiums respectively.

4. SUPERINTENDENT'S UPDATE: Dr. Maury Ross apprised the committee of the expressed interest of the School Boards Association and the superintendents in the Superintendents/ School Board Symposium slated for October 13.

- 5. BOYS' ATHLETIC DIRECTOR UPDATE: Mr. Clyde Francisco discussed on-going concerns regarding sport fees for athletic participation. walk-on coaches, as well as citing various training programs now in effect for the certification of walk-on coaches.
- 6. GIRLS' ATHLETIC DIRECTOR UPDATE: Ms. Karen Hellyer reported on the relatively smooth opening of the fall sports season and expressed her pleasure at being named as a member of the Executive Committee representing Girls' athletic directors.
- 7. STATE FEDERATED COUNCIL: (a) Relocation of State CIF Office: Mr. Tony Balsamo reported on the plans of the State CIF Office to relocate in the area of Los Angeles County near Buena Park as of October 1 of this
- (b) Representative to State Federated Council from California Association of Private Schools: Mr. Bruce Keuning discussed the proposal of one additional representative to represent private schools to the State CIF Federated Council. Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed to send Southern Section delegates uninstructed to the October State Federated Council meeting.

(continued on page 4)

California Interscholastic Federation Southern Section

1101 Artesia Blvd. - P.O. Box 488 Cerritos, CA 90701 (213) 860-2414

(714) 826-5390

Officers

Dr. Robert Packer, Assistant Superintendent, Tustin Unified School District, President Mr. Bruce Keuning, Principal, Valley Christian HS, President-Elect Mr. Tony Balsamo, Principal, Apple Valley, Past-President Mr. James Faul, Principal, Wilson HS (HH), Treasurer Mr. Ray Plutko, Commissioner of Athletics **Bulletin Editor**

Ms. Karen Hellyer, Administrative Assistant

Contributing Editor Ms. Maggi Helms

Langdon Press 1981



Karen Hellver

HELLYER ASSUMES DUTIES AT **CIF-SOUTHERN SECTION OFFICE**

The CIF-Southern Section is very pleased to introduce Karen Hellyer as the newest CIF-SS administrative assistant, replacing Margaret Davis who has accepted a position with the State CIF.

Hellyer is not a newcomer to sports administration, having served as girls athletic director at University High School for the past eight years. Previous to that position, she served as a teacher and dean of girls in the Downey Unified School District.

Majoring in physical education, Hellyer received her AA at Los Angeles City College, BA at California State University, Los Angeles and her MA at Pepperdine. She is currently completing work on her administrative credential.

While at University High School, Hellyer coached the sports of softball and field hockey, winning the 1981 CIF-SS Field Hockey Championship.

Hellyer has been active in hockey, having organized and hosted a national coaching clinic and National Olympic Developmental "D" Camp for Womens' Field Hockey, and has coached selected players for Los Angeles Field Hockey Association.

(continued on page 8)



The main objective of the CIF Southern Section Office staff is to serve you efficiently. In order to save you time when calling on a particular question we would like to list our services as well as indicate the various responsibilities of each member of the staff.

High school administrators and district superintendents who have questions regarding eligibility, releaguing, playoff divisions or policy matters should contact the office of Commissioner Ray Plutko. Kay Larsen, his secretary, is the one to ask when information is needed relative to Council and Executive Committee meeting dates, 214's, incident report forms, and the Principals' Newsletter.

Contact Dean Crowley, administrative assistant, when you have questions regarding the sports of badminton, basketball, cross country, golf, soccer, or track and field. Mr. Crowley also assists the Commissioner on matters of eligibility of students. Direct any question regarding basketball tournament week or the Athletic Directors Newsletter to Mr. Crowley or his secretary Jo Eble.

Bill Clark is the administrator to request when your questions refer to the sports of baseball, football, swimming and diving, boys' tennis, water polo or wrestling. Sanctioned events and the area of officials, officials fees and area assignment coordinators are also under Mr. Clark's responsibility. His secretary, Rita Guterres, will help you with the list of invitationals in all sports. Rita also has the task of keeping the directory changes list up to date.

Karen Hellyer is our newest administrative assistant and will handle the sports of field hockey, gymnastics, softball, girls' tennis and volleyball. Ms. Hellyer is also editing the Monthly Bulletin. Jennie Soelter is her secretary and has the responsibility of keeping the games wanted log. She is also the one to ask for if your questions refer to rulebooks.

Maggi Helms is the media information director. She will handle press and photo credentials, the Top Ten standings, ad statistics, maintains files on master schedules in football, baseball and basketball. She will also be requesting media information forms and pictures for championship programs. Any orders on films should also be directed to Mrs. Helms.

Larry Zucker, our new director of sports marketing and advertising, will be handling championship programs as part of his duties.

Our bookkeeper, Shirley Frazier, handles all questions pertinent to dues, financial matters, etc.

PUMA USA — CIF-SS ANNOUNCES CORPORATE SPONSORSHIP **AGREEMENT**

Puma USA chose the bright lights and fanfare of the Saturday evening October 7th grand opening of their new sports boutique in Westwood to make public the details of a long term corporate sponsorship agreement with the CIF-Southern Section.

Puma USA is the latest in an elite group of corporate sponsors that the CIF-SS has cultivated through its newly developed sports marketing and advertising department.

The Puma - CIF-SS agreement is unique in that it involves 10 cents for each pair of shoes sold. The shoe will be considered the "official shoe" of the CIF. This arrangement comes with a minimum guarantee of \$30,000 this current year, 1981-82. However, the amount could go over \$100,000. Sponsorship of championship events which are not currently underwritten is another feature of the agreement.

Bob Seagren, who attended Pomona High School and went on to be a gold and silver olympic medalist, and is now executive vice president of Puma USA, presented CIF-SS Commissioner Ray Plutko with a check in the amount of \$10,000 as an initial contribution.

Puma was founded in Germany in 1948. From a small factory, the business has expanded to an international giant, with factories in nine countries.

(continued on page 5)





COACHES

CORNER







COACHES ASSIST SOUTHERN SECTION

Without our experts in the field, the CIF Southern Section would have a very difficult time. It is these coaches we recognize for their valuable contributions as members of the more than 20 CIF Southern Section Sport Advisory Committees this school

ATHLETIC ADMINISTRATORS

Clyde Francisco, Chaffey Earlene Skinner, Tustin Mike Moropoulos, Santa Barbara Jan McCreery, Crescenta Valley Vern Chick, Inglewood

BADMINTON

Judy Manthorne, Walnut Pat Wells, Crescenta Valley Claudine Casey, Buena Park

BASEBALL

Jeff Pressman, Montclair Prep Walt Powell, Tehachapi Jeff Stout, Yucaipa Dave Ochoa, Villa Park Chuck Calver, Los Altos Mickey McNamee, San Marino

BOYS' BASKETBALL

Carl Franklin, Morningside Lou Cvijanovich, Santa Clara Gene Lloyd, Brea Olinda Rich Makoff, Crossroads

GIRLS' BASKETBALL

Nori Parvin, Newbury Park Rae Basmagian, Buckley Carol Osbrink, Temple City Joe Murillo, Chino

CROSS COUNTRY

Jim Polite, Walnut Jerry Whitaker, Foothill John Blair, Corona del Mar Dave Shirley, Los Altos Ken Taylor, Sherman Indian

FIELD HOCKEY

Ellie Minor, Garden Grove Pat Hardin, Glendora Sandra Ruller, Santa Ana Valley Allene Shore, Colton Mary Blackman, San Dimas

FOOTBALL

Gary Fowler, Buckley Steve Grady, Loyola Ty Pagone, Baldwin Park Jim Yang, So. Pasadena Pete Yoder, Esperanza

Bill Brady, Los Alamitos Mike Andonian, Ventura Harry Hilke, Mission Viejo Russ Hawk, Sunny Hills Arlo Gard, Riverside Poly Phil Roche, Covina **BOYS' GYMNASTICS**

Les Armstrong, Fountain Valley Dick Flood, Lakewood Victor Vorobieff, Arroyo Dave Martin, Rowland

GIRLS' GYMNASTICS

Joanne Pasquale, Sonora Millie Andress, Thousand Oaks Kathy Allars, Lakewood

BOYS' SOCCER

Roger Bryant, South Torrance Al Mistri, Damien Andy Silva, Simi Valley Fred Wind, Valley Christian (Cerr.) Tony Smuldels (Officials Assoc.) John Misuraca (Coaches Assoc.)

GIRLS' SOCCER

Jan Lipinski, So. Torrance Jane Gorman, Don Lugo Ginny Dottl, Sonora Mary Rausch, El Toro

SWIMMING

Larry Brenner, Westminster Doug Glaeser, Meet Manager Jeff Erlich, Villa Park Trish Nelson, Whittier Bob Gruneisen, L. B. Wilson Walt Cannon, Louisville BOYS' TENNIS Arnold Saul, Buena Neal Machander, Santa Ana Steve Lende, Redlands Glen Sewell, Schurr

GIRLS' TENNIS

Maureen Bryant, San Marino Rita Darling, Ventura Bill Miller, Indio Tracy Brennan, El Dorado BOYS' AND GIRLS' TRACK Earl Engman, Santa Ana Don Chadez, El Dorado

Brian Springer, Palos Verdes Bob Mcguire, Neff Marge Fulton, West Torrance Walt Smith, Glendale College BOYS' VOLLEYBALL Mike Cook, Mira Costa

Larry Vranish, Dos Pueblos Mike Pomeroy, Estancia Jack Iverson, San Clemente

GIRLS' VOLLEYBALL

Dave Lindquist, Westminster Liz Ward, Walnut Mike Flanagan, Royal Joan Pogon, Tehachapi Toki Ochi, Bassett WATER POLO

Dave Almquist, Riverside Poly Rick Jones, L. B. Wilson Jim Sprague, Sunny Hills Chris Sawyer, Newbury Park Darryl Vincent, La Puente

Mike Schiesel, Los Amigos

WRESTLING

Del Schwartz, Laguna Hills John Dahlem, Loara Dennis Payne, Rubidoux Bill Boswell, Westminster Dallas Yost, Redondo

Executive Committee Meeting...

(continued from page 2

(c) Deletion of State CIF By-Laws 804, 1307, 1400, 1401, 1500, 1602: Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed instructing our State CIF delegates to support the deletion of the above by-law sections.

(d) Amend State CIF By-Law 1700: It was moved, seconded and passed to instruct our State CIF delegates to support the amendment of By-Law 1700.

(e) Development of Regional Championships in Track, Volleyball and Wrestling beginning 1982-83: Mr. Tony Balsamo presented details regarding possible regional competition in the above sports for 1982-83. (continued on page 6)

Free Lance Information

SCHOOLS PLEASE NOTE

If your school does not have membership in a league or your school belongs to a league which does not offer students an opportunity to qualify for a given sport into CIF-SS championships, special conditions exist which must be followed if you wish to apply for possible entry into a CIF-SS playoff activity, as outlined in the CIF-SS Blue Book; Article XXXIII, Section 9:

"Any free lance school wishing to enter into the playoffs in any team sport, must submit its schedule to the Commissioner for approval of conditions

under which the team may qualify for the playoffs."

A TYPEWRITTEN schedule for each winter sport in which your school desires consideration for playoffs must be submitted to the CIF Southern Section Office prior to JANUARY 1, 1982.

Should you have any questions or concerns on this matter, please feel free to contact our Office and we will be glad to assist you in any way that we can.

NEW ADDRESS NOTICE*

CALIFORNIA INTERSCHOLASTIC **FEDERATION** STATE OFFICE 2282 ROSECRANS AVENUE **FULLERTON, CALIFORNIA 92633** 714 - 680-4285

*The CIF State Office has been relocated and will only handle matters related to interscholastic athletics. Any questions concerning athletic insurance should be directed to Great Republican Life Insurance Company, 470 South Patterson Avenue, Santa Barbara, California 93111 — (805) 964-4724.

Symposium . . .

(continued from page 1)

with the total administrative team of each district."

October 13 saw a select educational group on hand to hear Mrs. Barbara Wilson, Beverly Hills High School, speak on the exciting and unusual 68-year history of the CIF, Commissioner Plutko on the CIF-SS office's aggressive approach in fostering the interscholastic program, and Mr. Tom Byrnes and Mr. Andrew Patterson taking on the topic of "Legislation: A New Sport?" Keynoting the event was Attorney Richard Ball, who spoke on athletic injuries and subsequent litiga-

Puma USA . . .

(continued from page 3)

The company manufactures shoes for every major sport. As the reasons for their success, the company accredits highly qualified and skilled workers, the newest technology, high standards of production as well as regular improvements and new creations.

When asked his feelings on the Puma USA - CIF-SS agreement, which he was instrumental in developing, Bob Seagren had this to say: "Basically, I realize the importance of high school athletics. When I reflect back, I'm very thankful for my involvement in sports, as it's helped get me where I am today. I feel bad when I hear of any cutbacks in athletic programs, and I am happy to help wherever I can."

Wrestling Notice

WEIGH-IN DATE CHANGE

Wrestling weigh-ins will be conducted the week of January 11-15, 1982. In the event your school is celebrating Martin Luther King's Birthday on Friday, January 15, THE LAST ALLOWABLE WEIGH-IN DAY WOULD BE THURSDAY, JANU-ARY 14.

FALL AND WINTER SPORTS CHAMPIONSHIP EVENTS

SPORT	DIVISIONS	DATES	LOCATIONS
GIRLS' VOLLEYBALL	4A, 3A, 2A, 1A, SS	Sat., Nov. 21	TBA
FOOTBALL	Conferences and 8-Man	Fri. or Sat. Dec. 11 or 12 Fri., Dec. 4	Anaheim Stadium (Selected Conferences) TBA
BOYS' & GIRLS' CROSS COUNTRY	Boys' 4A, 3A, 2A, 1A Girls' 4A, 3A, 2A	Sat., Nov. 21 Sat., Nov. 21	Mt. SAC Mt. SAC
GIRLS' TENNIS Individual	Championship Sectional Sectional Sectional Sectional 4A, 3A, 2A, 1A	Wed., Dec. 8-9 Sat., Dec. 5 Sat., Dec. 5 Sat., Dec. 5 Sat., Dec. 5 Thurs., Dec. 3	Racquet Club of Irvine Los Caballeros Ventura HS Arcadia County Pk. Indio Area Alternate Site
WATER POLO	4A, 3A, 2A	Wed., Nov. 25	Belmont Plaza Pool

Executive Committee Meeting of September 17 . . .

(continued from page 4)

Presentation of this plan will be given to the CIF-SS Council at its next meeting for a vote.

(f) Development of Multiple Classification System for State and Regional Playoff Events: Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed to instruct our State CIF delegates to vote in favor of a further refinement in the State Playoff Classification Plan.

(g) Eliminate Golf as State Playoff Activity for Boys and Girls: It was moved, seconded and passed to present to the CIF-SS Council the deletion of Golf as a State Playoff Activity.

(h) State All-Star Rule 900: It was moved, seconded and passed instructing our State CIF delegates to vote to maintain the present All-Star Rule.

(i) State Rule 600 for Outside Competition: It was moved, seconded and passed instructing our State CIF delegates to support a change which further defines State Rule 600.

(j) State Rule 607 for Unattached Competition: It was moved, seconded and passed instructing our State CIF delegates to support the clarification in wording of State Rule 607.

(k) State Rule 205 for Incomplete Grades: Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed that this item be referred to the Council for discussion and decision.

(l) State Rule 605 for Outside Competition: It was moved, seconded and passed instructing our State CIF delegates to support the amendment for the inclusion of the two swimming activities as a waiver of State Rule 605.

(m) Delete Article 6 of State Constitution: Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed that this item be referred to the Council for discussion and decision.

8. NATIONAL FEDERATION UPDATE: Dr. Robert Packer presented a review of the National Federation meeting held this past summer in Dearborn, Michigan. Highlighting the meeting were presentations by State Commissioner Thomas Byrnes and Southern Section Commissioner Ray Plutko and they were the two most well received workshops at the meeting.

9. SENATE BILL 19 STATUS: Mrs. Barbara Wilson presented an update of S.B. 19, indicating that the bill has been passed by all committees, Senate and the Assembly, and is now on the desk of Governor Jerry Brown for final ac-

tion. The Governor has 12 working days to act on the bill's passage.

10. TREASURER'S REPORT: Mr. Jim Faul, treasurer, presented the final auditor's report on the 1980-81 school year and informed the committee that there was an additional surplus of \$6,961 which was not anticipated.

11. NEW MEMBERSHIP: It was moved, seconded and passed to accept the following schools to full regular membership effective this date:

(a) Grace Christian (Paso Robles)

(b) Bloomington Christian (Bloomington)

(c) Faith Baptist (Somis)

(d) Hillcrest Christian (Thousand Oaks)

(e) Clearview School (Los Angeles)(f) Cross Roads (Riverside)

12. ORANGE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT REQUEST: Following discussion, it was moved and seconded to deny a change in the season of sports for both boys and girls for junior highs in the Orange Unified School District.

13. PRIVATE SCHOOL REPRESENTA-TION: Mr. Bruce Keuning reviewed with the committee a proposal which would call for a division of the private school representation on the Executive Committee due to the volume of schools currently under his direction. This item will be referred to the Council as a non-action item at the next meeting for further discussion.

14. STATE RULE 214 AMENDMENT: It was moved, seconded and passed to recommend to the State Federated Council an amendment of State Rule 214 in order to clarify that the eligibility status of foreign exchange students would still come under the appropriate sections of the Constitution and By-Laws germaine to foreign exchange programs.

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting adjourned at 6:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Davis Administrative Assistant

APPROVED:

Ray Plutko

Commissioner of Athletics

MINUTES OF THE CIF-SS COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 24, 1981

The September meeting of the Southern Section of the California Interscholastic Federation was called to order by Chairman Dr. Robert Packer, at 9:30 A.M., Thursday, September 24, 1981, at the Saddleback Inn, Norwalk. All leagues were represented, with the exception of the Sunshine League and the Junior High School representative.

1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: It was moved, seconded and passed to approve the minutes of the CIF-SS Council of May 7, 1981; the CIF-SS Executive Committee minutes of June 19, 1981 as mailed to the Council; and the CIF-SS Executive Committee minutes of September 17, 1981 as distributed to the Council.

2. PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE: Dr. Robert Packer, president of the CIF Southern Section, welcomed members to the first CIF-SS Council meeting of the 1981-82 school year and introduced members of the Council and guests.

3. COMMISSIONER'S UPDATE: Commissioner Ray Plutko reviewed with the Council, goals for the 1981-82 school year. Included were development of an in-service program, continued improvement in communication, sports marketing and promotion for support income, and the CIF Southern Section's new association over a three-year period with the Na-



Publication Order Form

Note: All orders must be accompanied by check or money order in proper amount. Supplies will be shipped only with prepaid orders.

Address all orders to: CIF-SS Office, P.O. Box 488, Cerritos, Calif. 90701. Phone (213) 860-2414, (714) 826-5390.

Quanity Item

Price Enclosed

	Baseball	Transition -
a street to	rule	\$3.00
	case	\$3.00
	Basketball	of the second
	rule	\$3.00
	case	\$3.00
	simp.	\$3.00
	Football	
	rule	\$3.00
	case	\$3.00
	simp.	\$3.00
	Gymnastics	
	boys	\$4.25
	girls	\$4.25
	Hockey	
((Field)	\$3.00
	Soccer	\$3.00
	Softball	\$3.00
	Swimming/	
	Water Polo	\$3.00
	Track &	33.00
	Field	\$3.00
	Volleyball	\$3.00
	Wrestling	\$3.00
	Directory	\$5.50
	Blue Book	\$5.50
	Boys' & Girls	?
	Master Baske	tball
	Schedule	\$5.00
	Boys' Master	
	Baseball	
9	Schedule	\$4.00
1	Press Guide 8	Č
	Record Book CIF-SS	\$6.00
		10.00
	ount Enclosed	ATTOC AND TO SEE SEE SEE SEE SEE
Mail To:		370 207
Name		THE PLAN
Adress _		
City		
Zip		WEST CO.
		3 114/2/- 0

Council Meeting . . .

(continued from page 6)

tional Athletic Health Institute. In addition, the Commissioner reminded the Council of the upcoming Superintendent/School Board Symposium set for Tuesday, October 13, 1981 and the Athletic Administrators' Symposium on November 3, 1981.

- 4. TREASURER'S REPORT: Mr. Jim Faul, treasurer, presented the final auditor's report of the 1980-81 school year which reflected an unexpected surplus of \$6,961, in addition to the \$20,000 carried over to this year's working budget.
- 5. SENATE BILL 19 UPDATE: Mrs. Barbara Wilson, chairperson of the CIF-SS Legislative Committee, reviewed the current status of Senate Bill 19. After passing both houses of the Legislature, the Bill is now on the desk of Governor Jerry Brown for final action.
- 6. NATIONAL FEDERATION UP-DATE: Dr. Packer presented a review of the National Federation meetings held this past summer in Dearborn, Michigan. State Commissioner Tom Byrnes and Southern Section Commissioner Ray Plutko were commended for their leadership on the national level, as both made presentations that received high acclaim by those in attendance throughout the country.
- 7. RIO HONDO LEAGUE BASE-BALL/SOFTBALL PROPOSAL: Mr. Mickey McNamee, athletic director of San Marino High School, introduced a Rio Hondo League proposal which would adjust the ending date of the 1982-83 baseball/softball season one week, and a second proposal calling for an adjustment to the 1981-82 baseball/softball starting date. These will be action items at the January meeting of the CIF-SS Council.
- 8. PRIVATE/PAROCHIAL SCHOOL: Mr. Bruce Keuning, principal of Valley Christian High School, introduced a proposal that would add one additional member to the CIF Southern Section Executive Committee from the private/parochial sector, due to the large number of schools currently represented by one person. This item will be an action item at the January meeting of the CIF-SS Council.
- 9. STATE FEDERATED COUNCIL: The following items were presented relative to the upcoming agenda of the CIF State Federated Council meeting slated for October:



FEATURE ATHLETE OF THE MONTH

EDITORS NOTE: In an effort to give well deserved recognition to Southern Section athletes, this is the first in a series of articles featuring "all-around student-athletes".

The spotlight in November falls on 17-year-old senior Mark Bunker of Hoover High School.

In his second year of varsity football, Mark plays center for the Hoover Tornadoes. While that may not be outstanding in itself, the fact that Mark also plays in the Glendora District Symphony Orchestra and has his own rock band makes him a very special person.

As a tenth grader Mark played on the sophomore football team, then rushed to the locker room to change into his band uniform and grab his flute to perform in the halftime activities at the varsity game.

This year, due to a heavy scholastic schedule, football and the symphony participation, he has had to drop out of the school band. He practices football every day and practices with the symphony twice a week (where he plays electric bass). The symphony has played at Disneyland and competes regularly.

When asked how he finds time for that busy schedule, Mark replied "It's always easy to find time to do the things you love. Football is an



Mark Bunker

incredible sport. It brings 40 people who hardly know each other and are totally different-thinking together and fuses them into one caring unit. My greatest experience was last year being able to play center on the team with my older brother who plays noseguard!"

On music: "I love the music of Mozart, Handel and Beethoven. Most kids my age don't even know these composers, but I am also tuned into rock music."

Mark is indeed tuned into rock; he writes the songs for his four member band. They have already made a tape and plan to cut a 45 rpm soon.

Future plans include attending BIT (Bass Institute of Technology) where they train studio minded musicians.

The CIF-Southern Section staff salutes Mark — he is a fine example of the dedicated athletes involved in interscholastic activities — "THE OTHER HALF OF EDUCATION".

- a) Regional Championships: Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed to instruct the CIF Southern Section delegates to vote in favor of the concept to conduct state regional tournaments in the sports of track, volleyball and wrestling beginning in 1982-83.
- (b) State Golf Championships: Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed, instructing the delegates from the CIF Southern Section to vote to maintain golf as a state championship activity for boys and girls.
- (c) State Rule 205: Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed not to support the proposal as written with regard to incomplete grades.
- (d) Article VI, Outside Competition: Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed instructing the delegates from the CIF-SS not to support the proposal that would delete Article VI from the State Constitution.

(continued on page 8)

(continued on page 7)

ALUMNI PARENTS BOOSTER CLUBS SPORTS OFFICIALS

Here's your chance to keep abreast of current CIF-SS news in high school athletics. A "subscription department" is now open so that all sports-minded groups plus interested community people may now have the option of receiving a copy of this publication.

NOTE: Complimentary copies of the CIF-SS Bulletin will continue to be sent to member schools.

- Subscriptions are now on sale. Act now on our special opening rates of \$10.00 for a year's subscription to the Bulletin, which includes mailing.
- 2. Copies will be sent directly to the address printed on the order form.
- Each order must include a check or money order for the correct amount made out to "CIF-SS BULLETIN".

lease Process My Order for the 1981-82 CIF-SS BULLETIN				
Check for \$10.00 end	closed			
NAME				
ADDRESS				
CITY	STATE	ZIP		
) PHONE				

Hellyer . . .

(continued from page 3)

Professional activities include serving as girls league coordinator for both the South Coast and Sea View leagues, participating in various committees including CIF-SS Field Hockey Advisory Committee, CIF-SS Official Fees Com-

mittee, CIF-SS Sports Calendar Committee, State Athletic Committee and Orange County School Administrators Athletic Forum Organizational Committee.

She was selected to serve on the CIF-Southern Section Executive Committee and was chosen 1978 CIF-SS Athletic Director of the Year.

Council Meeting . . .

(continued from page 7)

- 10. ARTICLES OF INCORPORA-TION AMENDMENT: Commissioner Plutko and Attorney Andy Patterson reviewed an amendment to the constitution under the Articles of Incorporation for the CIF Southern Section. This change would update the Articles and allow the Southern Section to maintain its tax exempt status under Article II, Section 2 (c) of the present Articles of Incorporation. It was moved, seconded and unanimously passed to support the change.
- 11. RELEAGUING FOR 1982-84 SCHOOL TERMS: Mr. Fernando Ledesma, chairman of the Releaguing Committee, presented the respective releaguing proposals for the 1982-84 school years. Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed to accept the area proposals for the Citrus Belt, Coast, Desert, Mt. San Antonio, Northern, Orange, and San Gabriel Valley areas. Following further discussion, the original proposal in the Foothill, Parochial and Private areas failed to carry a required majority and the alternative proposal was adopted in each area.
- 12. WRESTLING PROPOSAL: Mr. Carroll Adams, assistant principal, Mira Costa High School, reviewed the Pioneer League proposal which would create four divisions in wrestling. Following discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed to adopt the Pioneer League wrestling proposal beginning with the 1982-83 school year.
- 13. STUDENT/COACH ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE PROPOSAL: Mr. Bob Paisola, chairman of the committee, and Mr. Andy Patterson, CIF-SS Attorney, reviewed with the Council concerns with regard to Phase 1 of the proposal dealing with student/coach association. It was moved, seconded and passed to remove the proposal from the table. Following further discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed to table the proposal for further study and future consideration.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 12:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, DEAN CROWLEY, ADMINISTRATIVE ASST. Approved by:

RAY PLUTKO, COMMISSIONER OF ATHLETICS